Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee Meeting
Tuesday, June 9, 2020

The Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee meeting was held virtually by Webex Conference and streamed on the Huntingdon Borough Facebook page.
The Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee meeting was called to order at 2:10 PM by Chairman Terry Green.
Committee members present were Chairman Terry Green (Borough Council Room), and President Johnathan Hyde (Borough Council Room).
Members present were Councilman James Bair (Borough Council Room), Engineer Ann Reynolds (Borough Council Room), Maintenance Foreman Travis Gutshall (Borough Council Room), Borough Manager Chris Stevens (Borough Council Room) and Borough Secretary Richard King (Borough Council Room).
There were no guest present for this meeting.
Chairman Terry Green proceeded to the Maintenance Foreman’s report.
Travis Gutshall asked if there were any questions on his report.
Travis Gutshall reported they have finished the water line replacement on the 600 block of Penn Street in the parking lot.
Travis Gutshall said that Justin Kann would be in to seal the patches on the state route.
Travis Gutshall said they have replaced a broken valve on 6st Street and a provision to tie in to the 500-block water line replacement.
Travis Gutshall reported there has been several main breaks in the last couple of weeks.
Travis Gutshall said they have started mowing the parks and this is going good.  Travis said he has not had Buck help with this yet.
Travis Gutshall said that he has a list of the risers needed for the paving project.
Travis Gutshall said the Street Sweeper is now out starting at 6:00 AM.  Travis said that if we need him for flagging, it would not be out.
Travis Gutshall said that it would cost $25,000 to $30,000 to replace the water line on Reynolds Avenue.  Travis said that this is a dead end and this would tie in both ends for a loop.  Travis asked if council wants him to go ahead, order the pipe, and start on this.
Chris Stevens said to go ahead and order the pipe, start, and if we receive the HOP for the 500 block to stop work on Reynolds Avenue and start on the 500 block.
Chris Stevens asked about the tree in the middle of the road on Reynolds Avenue.
The Maintenance Committee was in agreement, to remove the tree due to a liability issue.
Travis Gutshall said they would start on Monday if they have the material for the water line replacement on Reynolds Avenue.
Chris Stevens said that Ben Atherton would be helping mow from 7:00 AM until 11:00 AM and then return to the Isett Pool.
Chairman Terry Green proceeded to the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens told the committee that the gas company did get their permit to bring their gas main thru the parking lot and because of their work, the sidewalk and curb replacement will be on hold.
Chris Stevens reported that the gas company is holding up HRI work on the culvert replacement of Moore Street.
The Maintenance Committee meeting adjourned at 2:30 PM.
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